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Minutes of the Board meeting held at the North Hobart Bowls Club on Monday 17 February 2020 commencing at 4.25 pm.
Present:  
Peter Kirby (President), Ross Bannister, Ken Coppleman, Ailsa Milburn, Leonie Price, Malcolm Salier, Tony Fulton and Rob McGuire.

Observer:
Nil
Apologies:
Pat Zapotocky (Deputy President), Lyn Triffitt and Bernard Knight (Bowls Tasmania Director).
Minutes:

Moved: Ross Bannister Seconded: Malcolm Salier “that the minutes of the meeting held on 20 January 2020 be confirmed.”








Carried

Matters Arising:

Sponsorship 2017-18 and beyond
At its meeting in June 2018 the BTS Board agreed that this matter should remain on the agenda for future Board meetings.   No further action was taken in regard to this matter at this meeting.

Working with Vulnerable People Card
At the September 2019 Board meeting President Peter Kirby reminded all Board Members that they are required to have a current Working with Vulnerable People Card.   Board members are expected to obtain their Working with Vulnerable People Cards and advise the Secretary when that has been done.   Lyn Triffitt and Peter Kirby currently do not have these cards.
Under State law, it is understood that BTS Club’s Board Members are also required to have a current Working with Vulnerable People Card.   Subject to confirmation of same from Bowls Tasmania, Clubs are to be reminded of their obligation and are to advise BTS when all their Board members comply.   No advice has been received from Bowls Tasmania.   The Secretary has contacted the Attorney General, Elise Archer to provide confirmation of this however no response has yet been received.
Brighton and Beltana Midweek Pennant Division 2 5 February 2020
The Beltana versus Brighton Midweek Pennant Division 2 game on 5 February 2020 was transferred to Rosny Park as Beltana has banned one of the Brighton players from its grounds.
Midweek Pennant State Pennant Finals
At its January 2020 meeting, the BTS Board endorsed a proposal to hold Midweek Pennant State Pennant Finals and has submitted the proposal to Bowls North West for its consideration.   Bowls North West has advised that it will be considering the proposal at its Board meeting on 17 February 2020.

Reporting BowlsLink Faults and Other Issues
At the January 2020 Board meeting, Paul Hoddy raised a number of matters regarding BowlsLink that have now been raised with Clubs.   If any Clubs had suggestions for improvements to the BowlsLink Results Portal, they were requested to forward them through the Club Secretary to the BTS Statistician by 8 February 2020.  The only suggestions received were from Dover RSL.

Orford Jackets
At its January 2020 meeting, the BTS Board was advised that some Orford players are wearing an Orford jacket during pennant that does not have the Bowls Australia logo on it which is contrary to the Bowls Australia Logo Policy (Dress Regulations).   Orford has confirmed that is the case as it genuinely believed that outerwear was not part of their Club uniform.   Orford believes that two of the final three dot points of the BTS Uniform Policy in regard to outerwear are misleading.

It was agreed that the Orford jacket could not be worn during BTS pennant or BTS championships as it contravenes the BTS Uniform Policy and the Bowls Australia Logo Policy (Dress Regulations).   It was further agreed to suggest that Orford approach an approved logo supplier to see if one of them will embroider the Bowls Australia logo on the jackets.   It was also agreed that the BTS Uniform Policy should be reviewed to remove any ambiguity in it.
It was reported that some Oatlands players may be wearing an Oatlands jacket during pennant that does not have the Bowls Australia logo on it.   If that is the case, this is contrary to the BTS Uniform Policy and the Bowls Australia Logo Policy (Dress Regulations).   The BTS Secretary undertook to raise this matter with Oatlands.

It was further agreed to write to all Clubs and advise them of the requirements of the BTS Uniform Policy and the Bowls Australia Logo Policy (Dress Regulations).

Appointment of Junior Development Officer
At the January 2020 Board meeting, President Peter Kirby suggested that the BTS Board need to start thinking about the appointment of a Junior Development Officer.   This could be a portfolio for a Board member.   It was agreed to leave this matter to the new Board next year.
Clash with Bowls Tasmania State Championships
At the January 2020 Board meeting, concerns were raised that the recent Bowls Tasmania Mixed Pairs and Triples Championships clashed with the Bowls Tasmania Statewide Challenge and Junior State Championships meaning that juniors could not enter both.   It was agreed that this is not an ideal situation and it was further agreed to raise this matter at the next Regional Consultative Committee meeting.

Correspondence:

Inwards:

Pat Zapotocky, Trevor Marsh – Expression of interest in BTS Working Group – increased community participation at Clubs – Agreed to appoint Pat Zapotocky and Trevor Marsh to the BTS Working Group.

Geeveston – Request rebate of registration fees for majority of its Thursday Division 5 bowlers due to interrupted season – Moved: Ailsa Milburn Seconded: Ross Bannister “to refuse the request”.
     Carried
Orford – Jackets and BA Logo Policy – See Matters Arising above.

Orford – Suggest BTS change wording of its Uniform Policy – See Matters Arising above.

Bowls Tasmania – Suitability of greens for Tasmanian Seniors Championships.   The BTS Greens Committee inspected the Rosny Park greens on 30 January 2020 and agreed that Greens 1 and 2 were acceptable to play the State Championships on at that time but reserved its decision on Green 3 until closer to the State Championships.   The conditions of all three Rosny Park greens deteriorated since then and Rosny Park withdrew its offer to use Green 3 on 10 February 2020 and then Greens 1 and 2 on 12 February 2020.   The BTS Match Committee subsequently appointed Kingborough as the host club for the State Championships with additional games being played at New Norfolk, Claremont, Brighton and Buckingham.   Concerns were raised that the BTS Board did not take sufficient responsibility for organising and overseeing these State Championships.   It was agreed that the BTS Board needs to set up a Committee to coordinate and oversee future Bowls Tasmania championships held in the south.
Royal Hobart – Complaint versus Howrah Midweek Pennant Division 3 29 January 2020.   This matter was considered by the BTS Match Committee.   The BTS Match Committee advised Howrah that its refusal to time the rink is contrary to Conditions of Play albeit it is acknowledged that greens are generally not timed for Midweek Pennant and no further action will be taken in this instance.   Howrah has been requested to avoid watering the greens before pennant is played even if it is only the edges of the greens as it is not a good look for the Club.   .   The matter of two trial ends for Midweek Pennant is to be referred to the BTS 2020-21 Conditions of Play Committee.
Bowls Tasmania – Website Training – It was agreed to accept the offer of Bowls Tasmania to get the new Regional Bowls Manager to conduct training sessions in the new website in the south in the near future.

Bowls Tasmania – Bowlers with Bowling Arms Gala Day and State Team Trial Day at Brighton on 23 February 2020- Noted.   Tony Fulton advised that there will be another day in the South on 12 July 2020.   
It was agreed to ask Bowls Tasmania if bowlers who use bowling arms still have to be registered with Bowls Tasmania.
Howrah – Appeal against BTS Match Committee decision re complaint Howrah versus Brighton Women’s Division One 21 November 2019 – Moved: Ken Coppleman Seconded: Malcolm Salier “that the decision of the BTS Match Committee be upheld.”




Carried
Sandy Bay – Complaint re green 3 at Buckingham for its Saturday Pennant Division 3 game versus Glenorchy Rodman on 1 February 2020 – Moved: Malcolm Salier Seconded: Ken Coppleman “that Glenorchy Rodman be penalised six pennant points as per Conditions of Play 1.13.3 (e)”.
    Carried
Glenorchy Rodman – Saturday Pennant lower divisions will be played at Rosny Park and not Buckingham until the end of the season - Approved.

Sandy Bay – Complaint against Sorell in Women’s Division 4 on 6 February 2020 for Bev Bennetts and Marion Florence “sharing a position” without BTS approval – Being considered by the BTS Match Committee.
Dover RSL – Suggestions for improvement to BowlsLink – Forwarded to BTS Statistician.

Howrah – Response re complaint from Royal Hobart Midweek Pennant Division 3 29 January 2020 – Refer Correspondence Inwards above.

Bowls North West – Midweek Pennant State Pennant Finals - Noted.

Glenorchy Rodman – Letter from its greenkeeper in response to the complaint from Sandy Bay re its Saturday Pennant Division 3 match versus Glenorchy Rodman on 1 February 2020 – Refer Correspondence Inwards above.
Buckingham – Willing to host BTS Champion of Champion Singles Championships – Referred to BTS Match Committee.
Outwards: 
All Clubs – Women's Over 60's Fours Championship Entries Received, Men's Team for Seniors State Wide Challenge, Women's 2019-20 Over 60's Fours Championship Draw, Changing Players on Score Cards (Amended), Reminder re Champion of Champion Singles Championships, Women's Teams for Seniors State Wide Challenge, Extreme Heat Conditions and Pennant, Expressions of interest in hosting additional games for the Tasmanian Seniors Championships, BowlsLink Updates, Board Meeting Minutes January 2020, Possible Early Start for Saturday Pennant 23 February 2020, Women's Team for Open  State Wide Challenge, Men's Team for Open  State Wide Challenge, Bowling Arm Gala Day.
Bowls Tasmania – Suitability of Rosny Park greens for BT Seniors Championships, Clash with BT State Championships, Teams and Catering for Seniors SWC 4 February 2020, Updates to Bowls Tasmania Handbook, Website Training, Additional Greens for BT Seniors Championships, Transfer Paul Williams, BT State Senior Championships, Teams and Catering for Junior SWC 16 February 2020, Teams and Catering for Open SWC 23 February 2020.
Attorney General – Query need for Club Board Members to have a current Working with Vulnerable People Card.

Royal Hobart and Sorell – Complaint re Sorell green 23 October 2019.

Kingborough and Rosny Park – Complaint re game being called off Midweek Division 4 at Rosny Park on 13 November 2019.

St John’s Park – Approval for Linda Le Garde and Ken Eaton to “share a position” in Womens Division 3.

Brighton – Approval for Jim Skelly and Don Hughes to “share a position” in Midweek Division 3.

Beltana and Taroona – Approving Chris Barrell’s eligibility to play in Taroona’s Women’s Division 3 team.

Howrah and Brighton – Dismissing Howrah’s appeal against the results in Women’s Division 1 on 21 November 2019.

Taroona – Responding to queries re “sharing a position” Conditions of Play.

Brighton – Approval for Shirley Skelly and Don Hughes to “share a position” in Midweek Division 3.

Dover RSL – Advising that days of BTS Women’s Championships in 2020-21 will be discussed at the next BTS Delegates Meeting.

North Hobart – Approve dispensation for Neil Eiszele to play in Women’s Division 5.

Sorell – Approval for Bev Bennetts and Basil Marden to “share a position” in Womens Division 4.

Glenorchy City and Glenorchy Rodman – Dismissing complaint against Glenorchy Rodman’s green on 30 November 2019.
Claremont and Glenorchy Rodman – Dismissing complaint against Glenorchy Rodman’s green on 27 November 2019.

Kingborough – Refuse to allow Kingborough to use old and new bowls stickers at the same time unless players in a Division all have the old or all have the new stickers on their bowls.

Beltana and Brighton – Referred Infringement Player Report to BTS Complaints Committee which dismissed the complaint.
Sorell – Withdrawing from Saturday Division 6.

Glenorchy City and Glenorchy Rodman – Dismissing complaint against Glenorchy Rodman’s green on 5 December 2019.

Howrah – Withdrawing from combined Howrah / Buckingham Women’s Division 5 team.

Brighton – Refuse refund for Ross Mitchelmore who withdrew from BTS B Grade Pairs.

Buckingham – Confirmation that it will be continuing on in Women’s Division 5.

Beltana – Querying if its Midweek Division 2 match versus Brighton on 5 February 2020 will be played at Beltana.

Sandy Bay and Rosny Park – Confirming that Rosny Park’s Saturday Division 6 team versus Sandy Bay on 14 December 2019 was not selected on merit and ability.

Bill Butler – Accepting apology for not turning up for BTS Singles Championship game.

Taroona – Dispensation for Brad John to play in his Franklin top until his new Taroona top arrives.

Mastercast – Accept quote for pennant medallions and championship bars.

Trudy Davis – Accepting apology for not turning up for BTS Singles Championship game.

Rosny Park – Approve dispensation for Steven Royal to play in Women’s Division 4.

Rosny Park – Dismissing concerns re complaint re Sandy Bay Division 6.

Bowls North West – Proposal for Midweek Pennant State Pennant Finals.

Orford – Query if Orford jackets have Bowls Australia logo on them.

Moved: Ross Bannister Seconded: Ken Coppleman “that the inwards correspondence be received and the outwards correspondence be endorsed”.





Carried.
Reports:
Finance: 
Treasurer Tony Fulton forwarded his report to Board Members prior to the meeting.   Moved: Tony Fulton Seconded: Ross Bannister “that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted, that accounts paid be approved and that the Secretary’s debit card limit be increased from $2,000 to $2,500”. 
Carried

Clearances:
Moved: Ken Coppleman Seconded: Ross Bannister “that the following interstate clearance be approved:
· Paul Williams – Avalon Beach NSW to Cygnet”.



Carried
Match Committee:
As per attached.
Officiating Panel:
No report received
Coaches Panel: 
No report received.

Selectors:
As per the attached Women’s Senior Selector report.

Forward Planning:
BTS Strategic Plan 2019-23:
The Board started working through the BTS Strategic Plan in November 2019 to ensure that strategies required in the 2019-20 financial year are actioned upon.   The Secretary has updated the Action Plan following that Board meeting.   It has previously been agreed that time will be spent each Board meeting going through the Strategic Plan and allocating tasks as required.   No time was spent this meeting on the Strategic Plan.
General Business:
Eligibility for BTS B Grade Champion of Champion Singles Championships
Claremont raised an eligibility issue for the BTS B Grade Champion of Champion Singles Championship with the BTS Match Committee.   One of their players was eligible for B Grade events when their entries closed for their Club B Grade Singles Championship which that player won but the player is no longer eligible for B Grade events.   Current BTS Conditions of Play require a player to be eligible for B Grade events as at the date of close of entries for BTS Championships.   The BTS B Grade Champion of Champion Singles Championship is for players who have won their Club’s B Grade Singles Championship.   It was agreed that Conditions of Play need to be amended to allow this to happen – this matter is to be referred to the BTS 2020-21 Conditions of Play Committee.   It was further agreed that any B Grade Club singles champions will be permitted to enter the BTS 2019-20 B Grade Champion of Champion Singles Championship provided that they were eligible to play in their Club’s B Grade Singles Championships as at close of entries of their Club’s Singles Championships.

Venue and date of next Delegates Meeting
It was agreed to call for expressions of interest from Clubs to host the next Delegates Meeting which will be held at 1pm on Monday 30 March 2020.
Venue for Bowls Tasmania Thursday Pennant State Pennant Finals
It was agreed to call for expressions of interest from Clubs with two good grass greens who would still have them open and be willing to conduct the Bowls Tasmania Thursday Pennant State Pennant Finals which will be held in Hobart on 15 and 16 April 2020.

Date and venue for BTS Presentation Cocktail Party

It was agreed that, subject to confirmation from the Club, the BTS Presentation Cocktail Party will be held at Rosny Park on Monday 25 May 2020.
Date and venue for Annual General Meeting 
It was agreed to call for expressions of interest from Clubs to host the BTS Annual General Meeting which will be held at 2pm on Sunday 31 May 2020.

Statewide Coordinator for BowlsLink
Discussion took place on the need for a Statewide Coordinator for BowlsLink paid for by Bowls Tasmania with regions contributing towards such a cost.   It could be difficult for individual regions to find an appropriately experienced person to undertake this role in individual regions in the future.   It may well be the Paul Hoddy is already undertaking such a role for Bowls Tasmania – and he is the obvious person to undertake this role.   It was agreed to raise this matter at the next Regional Consultative Committee meeting.
Date of next meeting:
The next Board meeting will be held on Monday 16 March 2020 at the North Hobart Bowls Club commencing at 4.30pm.   Malcolm Salier will be an apology for this meeting and the Delegates meeting on 30 March 2020.
Meeting closed at 6.15 pm.

Confirmed ……….............................………………… President: ….. / …../ 2020
 BOWLS TASMANIA SOUTH

MATCH COMMITTEE
Report February 2020  

The BTS Men’s and Ladies singles championships started on the 4th January 2020 and semi-finals and grand finals were played on the 2nd February 2020 at the Kingborough Bowls Club 

These finals were supposed to be played at the Rosny Park Bowls Club but had to be moved to Kingborough because Rosny Park was not able to hold the finals

Rosny Park was also the host club for the Bowls Tasmanian Seniors Championships.   The BTS Match Committee visited the Rosny Park greens and was assured by the club officials that their greens will be worked on and would be ready for the championships.   Two days before this Bowls Tasmania event Rosny Park pulled out of the championships saying that there greens were not suitable to play championships on without any notice to Bowls Tasmania South.   If there greens were not ready two weeks before the championships then they should have informed Bowls Tasmania and Bowls Tasmania South. 

A big thank you has to go to the Kingborough Bowls Club and Geoff and Leonie Price for their last minute efforts in accepting and organising the hosting of the championships and also to the Claremont Bowls Club for taking the other scheduled games that were supposed to be held at Rosny Park.
Ross Bannister

Chairperson of the BTS Mach Committee
 BOWLS TASMANIA SOUTH

WOMEN’S SENIORS 
SELECTOR REPORT
Report February 2020  

Burnie Bowls Club hosted the second round of the Statewide Seniors.   The greens were excellent as was the weather and the hospitality, however, the South only managed to score 42 to 50 against the North Wests second side with only one side having a drawn game.
In the afternoon game South gained four points against North Wests No 1side, but could not manage the extra shots for the overall points 46 -50.   Lyn Triffitt, Chris Thompson, Di Jones and Di Peck added another two points to their morning draw by defeating Marlene Eaton and team 19-12.   Carol Banister, Jan McPherson, Jeanette Lane and Sue Mann had a close game against Helen Sturzaker winning by 3 shots.
The final round will be held in the North on the 3rd March.
A. Milburn
Southern Selector
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